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Faculty Mentoring in the School of Social Welfare

The process of faculty mentoring in the School of Social Welfare begins from the moment that a new faculty member is hired, and includes the following components:

1. From the time of hiring, the Dean attempts to respond to the new faculty member’s particular interests and needs. The Dean makes every effort to ensure that new faculty have the necessary structural supports and resources (e.g., start-up costs, salary, research support, workload reduction, etc.) to facilitate a successful transition to employment at Berkeley.

2. Upon arrival, meetings are arranged with various constituencies relevant to the School community, including campus administrators, alumni, the School’s community advisory board, faculty groups, and student groups.

3. The Dean typically meets with new faculty on a monthly basis. In these meetings, she provides support, answers questions, and provides information about structures and procedures within the School and on the Berkeley campus.

4. A senior faculty member is assigned as a mentor for new faculty, based on input from the new faculty member. Faculty mentors meet with their mentees on a regular basis, discussing intellectual/scholarly ideas and suggestions for career development, as well as structural issues such as campus policies and procedures, the tenure process, and the politics of academia. Mentors also typically consult with new faculty regarding research ideas, grant proposals, articles prepared for publication, conference presentations, teaching, etc.

5. Faculty mentors also typically help to integrate new faculty into important intellectual and social networks, on campus and outside the University.

6. The School fosters a culture of support, whereby senior faculty serve as a “community of mentors,” demonstrating an unambiguous commitment to the professional development and academic success of each new faculty hire.

7. Areas of potential growth in the School’s mentoring practices include the following:

a. More formalized support for faculty mentors, including current information regarding the tenure process and other campus policies and procedures.

b. Increased collaboration of senior and junior faculty on research projects and grant-writing.

c. Increased opportunities for new faculty to network with local agencies and professional colleagues at other institutions.

� This document is based primarily upon the experiences and observations of recently-hired faculty members in the School of Social Welfare.





